Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 5 Dec., 2006 
Members Present: Jane Travlos, Steven Sapp, Glen Ehrhardt, George Montgomery, Carolyn Terry, David Bedan, Dave Bennett, Rob Wolverton, Annie Pope, Ben Londeree.
Members Absent: Randal Clark, Robin Crane, Steve Sowers, Steve Cheavens, Stephanie Smith, Carol Van Gorp, Amelia Cottle.
Others present:  
Policy Committee: Jerry Wade, Larry Oetting, Barbara Hoppe, Karen Miller, Debbie Schnedler, Peter Ashbrook.
Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell. 
Ron Higginbotham.
Meeting ran 3 hours

Mr. Montgomery moved to approve the November meeting minutes, with Mr. Bennett seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Policy-Stakeholder dialog:


  Ms. Miller and Mr. Wade thanked the Stakeholders for working hard, sticking through the tougher moments, and coming up with recommendations that were doable, reasonable, and balanced. 

Ms. Miller mentioned that a stream buffer would help to decrease flooding of structures. Mr. Wade added that Columbia P & Z is having a public hearing Thursday, Dec. 7th on their proposed buffer ordinance. He stated that the buffer will help to routinize the approval process and thus take some of the controversy out of it.  Ms. Miller mentioned that CMDC officially supports adoption of a buffer, although Ms. Pope countered that not everyone in the development community supports it. 

Mr. Wade mentioned that there are community regulations for karst areas (e.g. Perry, Missouri), and thus our community did not have to reinvent the wheel. Ms. Hoppe said that Columbia’s Master Sewer Plan will have public hearings on Dec. 13 and 16. She also wondered if it were a problem if the Master Plan were adopted before completion of the Bonne Femme Watershed Plan.


Ms. Miller said that one way to do Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) was to make it so that changes in zoning are no longer free (a market-based system).  Ms. Pope countered that she did not consider that market-based, and that there are other ways to do TDR. 

Ms. Miller mentioned that CMDC and local engineers will look at local governmental regulations to see how they could be adjusted to encourage LID.  Mr. Wade said it would be good if the Stakeholders had a recommendation about some type of manual about LID, that there should be access to information and knowledge about it on a continuing basis for the entire community. 

Ms. Miller questioned the recommendation about the prescriptive nature of having LID developments set aside green space.  The Stakeholders agreed and changed the recommendation. 


Mr. Wade said it was extremely important for there to be joint planning between the County and Columbia so that true growth management planning could be accomplished. 


Ms. Miller stated that it was unfair to suggest decreasing impervious cover, while requiring wide roads. 


Mr. Sapp asked how the sustainable funding for the stormwater program would occur.  Ms. Miller replied that we are mandated by the federal government to do it, so we will have to figure it out.  Mr. Londeree mentioned that if Columbia adopts the new stormwater manual and ordinance, their funding for the stormwater program would be cut substantially because new development would not have to pay the stormwater development fee. 

Mr. Wade mentioned that there are many BMPs being installed these days. However, he is unsure of how they will be maintained over the long run. Mr. Wolverton mentioned that using homeowner’s associations to maintain them was not a good idea; instead he said it would be best if local governments would maintain them. The Stakeholders thought that the overarching recommendation to maintain BMPs adequately addressed Mr. Wade’s concern. 

Ms. Miller disagreed with the recommendation to exempt agriculture from the stream buffer and other restrictions.  Mr. Sapp countered that it was important to keep agriculture economically viable, especially since there were some water quality benefits to keeping land in agricultural versus urban uses.  Mr. Londeree added that the Stormwater Task Force was told that agriculture was too powerful politically to allow such restrictions.  Ms. Miller countered that it’s not fair to make one sector address water quality without making another sector do similarly.  Mr. Florea mentioned that there is a problem of transitioning from farming to development: if agriculture is exempt and development is not, then developers will likely pay a little extra to clear and grade the stream-side area before it is sold and subject to a stream buffer ordinance. Mr. Wolverton mentioned that some developers would do exactly that to get around the regulation. 

Ms. Miller wondered if increased density could sell.  Ms. Pope stated that homeowners’ do not want it.  Mr. Wolverton added that we should not dictate to the market what they want.  Mr. Wade mentioned that what needs to happen is to have less-dense development pay more for the higher cost of infrastructure. 
Timeline and next steps:


Mr. Frueh discussed the upcoming steps for the Stakeholders (looking at ‘Final steps in Planning Process.doc’).  Since the Project is set to finish in June 2007, a timeline was established by working backwards.  The Stakeholders’ plan is nearly complete, and there are just a few more meetings to finalize it.  In order to meet a deadline of completing the plan at their Feb. 12th meeting, the Stakeholders agreed it would be good to have the meetings start at 6 pm and squeeze in an extra meeting on Jan. 29th. 
Stakeholder discussion of their dialog with the Policy Committee:


Mr. Sapp expressed appreciation at their coming to dialog and getting the opportunity to see them.  The Stakeholders clarified how they wanted to modify the recommendation about adding green space to LID. They also confirmed that they wanted to keep the recommendation about exempting agriculture as currently written.  They also discussed that they thought Mr. Wade’s request for a recommendation concerning an LID manual and information and knowledge about it was adequately covered in their educational recommendation for LID. 
Plan approval/continuity:


It was clarified that it would be good to have Stakeholder input in work sessions and public hearings during the plan approval process.  Their involvement will be helpful to clarify any issues, as well as to show their support for the plan.

It was mentioned that citizen requests for information about the plan’s progress would be helpful over the coming years.  Mr. Frueh agreed to draw up a sample letter asking for a report on the plan’s progress the stakeholders could use in coming years, and a system to help keep it moving. 

Work for next Stakeholder meeting:


Mr. Frueh handed out Chapter 3 (first draft) and chapters 1, 2, 4, and 5. Chapter 3 requires their full review.  The other chapters, which the Stakeholders have already edited, are shown to see what their final format would look like. The Stakeholders should look at these, focusing on if they would like to adjust the layout. 

Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 6 p.m., Jan. 8th, 2006 at the Columbia Board of REALTORS® office. 
